
A special meeting of the Board of Trustees was held on Tuesday, March 26, 2019, in the Village 

Hall.  Mayor Westcott opened the meeting at 4:15 p.m.  Also present were Deputy Mayor Conley, Trustee 

Blumrick, Trustee McAvoy, Trustee Edwards, Coordinator Bobbitt, and Clerk-Treasurer Schweigert  

 Clerk Schweigert presented information to the Board regarding possible tax levy and rates.  

Discussion ensued. 

 A motion was made by Deputy Mayor Conley, and seconded by Trustee Blumrick, to set the 

preliminary tax levy at $557,036 for the 2019-2020 budget year.  Carried, with all present voting aye. 

 A motion was made by Trustee Edwards, and seconded by Trustee McAvoy, to set the preliminary 

tax rate at $10.43 per thousand with the full value tax rate of $9.39 per thousand.  Carried, with all present 

voting aye. 

 A  motion was made by Trustee McAvoy, and seconded by Trustee Blumrick, to adopt the 

preliminary 2019-2020 budget as presented.  Carried, with all present voting aye. 

 Clerk Schweigert advised that there is not enough time to publish the legal notice for a public 

hearing at the reorganization meeting set for April 1, 2019.  The public hearing will have to be held at the 

April 15, 2019, meeting. 

 A motion was made by Trustee Blumrick, and seconded by Trustee Edwards, to set the public 

hearing for the 2019-2020 budget on April 15, 2019, at 7:00 pm.  Carried, with all present voting aye. 

 There being no other business, a motion was made by Trustee McAvoy, and seconded by Deputy 

Mayor Conley, to adjourn.  Carried, with all present voting aye. 

 Meeting adjourned at 4:48 p.m. 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

       Rebecca A. Schweigert 

       Clerk-Treasurer 

 


